
UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Monday, September 18, 2006 – 4:30 p.m.

Electric Divisions Conference Room

Stoughton Utilities Administrative Offices
Stoughton Utilities Building

600 S. Fourth Street

Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members Present:
Mayor Helen Johnson, Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, Citizen Member John Kallas, Alderperson Paul Lawrence, and Citizen Member Norval Morgan. 
Absent and Excused:
Alderperson James Griffin and Alderperson Gerald Olsen.
Absent:


None.
Others Present:
Alderperson Denise Duranczyk, Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson, Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson, Stoughton Utilities Accounting Supervisor Kristy Vike-Manthe and Stoughton Utilities Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood.
Call To Order:  Mayor Helen Johnson called the regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. 
Minutes:  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member John Kallas, to approve the draft minutes of the regular Utilities Committee meeting held August 14, 2006.  Carried unanimously.

Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List.  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan, to recommend the approval of the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List to the Common Council.  Carried unanimously.

Stoughton Utilities July 2006 Financial Statements: Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the July 2006 Financial Statements.  
Stoughton Utilities August 2006 Statistics:  Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the August 2006 Statistics.
Stoughton Utilities Communications: Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz distributed a summary of “The State of WPPI” prepared by WPPI CEO Roy Thilly, and briefly discussed nuclear power, efficient energy use, and a potential carbon tax.  Mr. Kardasz also distributed promotional Green Bay Packer posters and Stoughton Utilities pens, and presented and discussed the following:

· July 2006 Survey regarding utilities governing body compensation conducted by Rice Lake Utilities.
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· August 2006 “Kaukauna and Stoughton Honored For Reliable Electric Operations” article in the League of Wisconsin Municipalities Municipality Magazine.
· August 1, 2006 Letter from Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources) WDNR) Environmental Science Services Chief David Webb to Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Laboratory Technician Phil Linnerud regarding the recertification of the Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Laboratory.

· August 21, 2006 Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) News Release Regarding the Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Treatment Facility Hydraulic Enhancements Project.

· August 28, 2006 Letter of thanks from Stoughton Police Department Jesse L. Christensen to Stoughton Utilities/Wisconsin Public Power Inc. (WPPI) Energy Services Representative James Schieble regarding his presentations at the 13th Annual Stoughton Safety Camp.  

· August 31, 2006 Letters of acknowledgement from the Stoughton Utilities Creativity Program to Sean O Grady and Michelle Sobojinski.

· September 2006 Edition of the Customers First Coalition Newsletter “The Wire”.

· September 8, 2006 Guest Column by Roy Thilly, CEO, Wisconsin Public Power Inc. (WPPI)

· 2006 Issue 1/Summer/Fall American Public Power Association (APPA) Tree Power Report article recognizing Stoughton Utilities as one of 72 of the 251 municipal electric utilities to be awarded the Golden Tree Award.  Stoughton Utilities was one of the first municipal electric utilities to receive the award for planting at least one tree for each customer served back in June of 1994.  
At Mayor Helen Johnson’s request, the following verbal status reports were presented:
· Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson stated personnel were involved with system maintenance and preparing for flushing the 540 fire hydrants throughout the water distribution system.
· Stoughton Utilities Accounting Supervisor Kristy Vike-Manthe stated that she was closing work orders, preparing for the delinquent utilities bill hearings, and providing information for the electric rate review. 
· Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson displayed a new sanitary sewer-cleaning nozzle and explained that personnel were involved with collection system and wastewater treatment facility maintenance.
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· Stoughton Utilities Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood described a training session for installing power poles and conductors along back lot lines, explained that underground electric service was being installed to serve 30 lots in Country 
Club Estates, and electric circuit work was being installed along Hoel Avenue to reinforce electric service to the Fox Prairie Elementary School.  In response to an inquiry, Mr. Wood explained that the owner of the Hyland Building was exploring a new electric service opportunity with a neighbor.
Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Contribution In Aid Of Construction (CIAC) 2005 Proposal:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Contribution In Aid Of Construction (CIAC) August 9, 2005 Proposal.  Discussion followed.  Moved by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan to request an indication from the Common Council as to whether they would reconsider the use of the Contribution In Aid Of Construction (CIAC) for the Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Treatment Facilities Hydraulic Enhancements  and Organics Treatment Projects.  Carried unanimously.    
Stoughton Utilities 2006 Financial Contributions To The City Of Stoughton:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities 2006 financial contributions of $571,419.96 to the City Of Stoughton. 
Stoughton Utilities Response To The August 18, 2005 Tornados Disaster:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Response to the August 18, 2005 Tornados Disaster.  
Twentieth Annual Public Power Week:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Twentieth Annual Public Power Week.

Third Annual Stoughton Utilities Public Power Walk:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Third Annual Stoughton Utilities Public Power Walk.

Stoughton Utilities Committee Delinquent Utilities Bill Hearings:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Committee delinquent utilities bill hearings.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan, to hold the Stoughton Utilities Committee Delinquent Utilities Bill Hearings at a Special Utilities Committee Meeting on October 23, 2006 at 4:00 p.m.  Carried unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Committee 12-Month Calendar:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Committee 12-month calendar.
Stoughton Utilities August 2006 Activities Reports:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities August 2006 Activities Reports.
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Status Of Stoughton Utilities Committee August 14, 2006 Recommendation To The Common Council:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the status of the Stoughton Utilities Committee August 14, 2006 recommendation to the Common Council.

Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s):  Consideration of Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agendas.
Adjournment:  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan, to adjourn the Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting at 5:35 p.m.  Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.
Stoughton Utilities Director
